

[image: A letter to a teacher

Description automatically generated with medium confidence]
image1.png
Robert G. Lutz School for Work Experience Annual Education Report (AER)

January 16, 2024
Dear Parents/Guardians and Community Members:

We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER) which provides key
information on the 2022-23 educational progress for Robert G. Lutz School for Work
Experience. The AER addresses the complex reporting information required by federal and
state laws. The school’s report contains information about student assessment, accountability
and teacher quality. If you have any questions about the AER, please contact Principal,
Nicholas DeVault for assistance.

The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting the following web site

http://www.misd.net/Lutz/default.htm or you may review a copy in our main office at the
Robert G. Lutz School for Work Experience.

For the 2022-23 school year, schools were identified using new definitions and labels as
required in Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA). A Targeted Support and Improvement (TSI)
school i one that has at least one underperforming student subgroup. An Additional Targeted
Support (ATS) school is one that has three or more underperforming student subgroups. A
Comprehensive Support and Improvement (CSI) school is one whose performance is in the
lowest 5% of all schools in the state. Some schools are not identified with any of these labels.
In these cases, no label is given. Our school was identified as an “HAS NOT BEEN GIVEN ONE
OF THESE LABELS” school.

School data can be found by viewing the Combined Report at https://bit.ly/38x1pl).
‘Combined Report' provides data on state administered student assessment results,
accountability results, teacher qualification information and the state results for the National
Assessment of Educational Progress (NAEP).

Lutz School continues to focus on School Improvement goals, developing program
assessments and content specific professional development workshops. Assessment results
are continually reviewed and modified to focus on the transition related needs of our students.
Professional development activities align with and support improved growth and performance
for our students.




